## KENNY C. GUINN Governor

## STATE OF NEVADA GAMING CONTROL BOARD

1919 E. College Parkway, P.O. Box 8003, Carson City, Nevada 89702
555 E. Washington Ave., Suite 2600, Las Vegas, Nevada 89101
3650 South Pointe Cir., P.O. Box 31109, Laughlin, Nevada 89028
557 W. Silver St., Suite 207, Elko, Nevada 89801
6980 Sierra Center Parkway, Suite 120, Reno, Nevada 89511

DENNIS K. NEILANDER, Chairman BOBBY L. SILLER, Member MARK A. CLAYTON, Member

July 27, 2005

Las Vegas (702) 486-2000

Fax: (702) 486-2045

**TO: ALL SLOT ROUTE OPERATORS** 

RE: RESTRICTED GAMING APPLICATIONS - DUE DILIGENCE FORUM

Dear Owner/Compliance Officer:

The various methods and extent of due diligence conducted by operators of slot machine routes with respect to their clients is a topic of interest to the Gaming Control Board and route operators. In order to receive input from the industry on this matter, a discussion forum regarding uniform language to be used is scheduled for Monday, August 15, 2005, 10:00 a.m. until 12 noon in the Las Vegas Gaming Control Board Meeting Room, and Wednesday, August 24, 2005, 2:00 p.m. until 4:00 p.m. in the Carson City Board Meeting Room. Please plan to attend one of these meetings.

To assist your preparation to attend this session, a suggested draft discussion copy of the uniform language is attached. If you have any questions regarding these meetings, please call Deputy Chief Patrick Wynn, Investigations Division at (702) 486-2268.

Sincerely,

Bobby L. Siller Board Member

BLS:/dg Enclosure

cc: Dennis K. Neilander, Chairman Mark A. Clayton, Board Member Records & Research Services